
 

 

 
PALMYRA SELECT BOARD MINUTES  

7-10-2024 
 

Members Present: Vondell Dunphy, Dave Gilbert, Jo-Ann Brown, and Herbert Bates. 
 
Citizens:   Ann & Nat Foss, Ernest Waltman, Ernest Turner, Pat White, Charlie Fields, Gail Jones,             
                 Dean Cray  
 
6:00 pm – Meeting called to order by Vice Chair Vondell Dunphy - Flag Salute 
 
Announcements:    Home Town Health Center Ground Breaking Ceremony on Tuesday 23rd at 10:00 am. 
 
Received one bid for Brush Cutting Project from Municipal Mowing and Property Services for $21,562. 
Dave made a motion to accept the Bid, Herb second. Question as to when they could start. If they can’t get to 
project right away will hold off to see if any more offers come in.  Vote All present in Favor with stipulation 
on starting. 
 
Public Access:  Ernest Turner is still questioning value of his property on Nokomis Pond due to wet land and 
no Public access.  Ernest Waltman spoke to the Board about problem with his driveway washing out. Also 
mentioned that his mail box was taken out by the snowplow twice last winter.  

      
Reports:  
  Code Enforcement Officer (CEO) – Report Submitted 
Sexton/Cemeteries – Discussion on Webster Cemetery (off Rt.100) Dean Cray questioned why funds were 
being  raised privately and not paid for by the Town. The Fosses along with volunteers have taken on this 
project and want to do what they can but will probably need assistance to put up a fence.  Access to 
cemetery is now through a private driveway and not an issue with land owner. At some point the right of 
way should be opened up and made usable. 

 Planning Board – Minutes Submitted  
   Administrative Assistant/Treasurer – Isaac Sargent needs to have his driveway culvert replaced. This is the  
   Town’s responsibility.  There are culverts at the Garage. Board agreed to let him have one and do the work  
   himself. Old Dugouts at the Park and Garage need to be disposed of. Wood may be added to pile at Garage  
   for burning. Will check with Bolster’s to see about dumpster for roofs.  Have had requests for old culverts at  
   the Garage. Received Quote from Pike to repair (pave) Michaud Road for $53,682.  Would like to cancel  
   Garage Cell Phone which is not being used. Board agreed to cancel.  Panel for Overhead Door on front of  
   Salt Sand Shed has been replaced. Would like to have it checked out before paying bill.  
     

     Unfinished Business: 
 
 Motion by Jo-Ann to accept minutes of last meetings as written, Dave second.  AIF 

New Business: 

 Herb made a motion to accept offer of Donation of Land, Dave second.  Carl Curtis contacted the Town 
and offered to donate a piece of land to the Town. This lot abuts the Village Cemetery and Whites Pond.  
Vote - AIF 

 
 Payroll & AP Warrants signed 
 

                    Meeting Adjourned  6:40 

                   Respectfully Submitted,   Priscilla Jones 


